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tb' m••ting WI. gall.d tA ord.r at 3,10 p.m.

AGINDA ITEM 1341 RIPORT OF THI INTIRNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION ON THI WORK or I'.L'8
FORTIETH SISSION (gontinu.d) (A/43/l0, A/43/539)

AQINDA ITEM l30 ( DRArT CODE or CRIMIS AGAINST THI t'EACE AND SICURIft or MANKIND
(Qootlpu.4) (A/43/525 and Add. 1, A/43/e21-S/2019S, A/43/eeG-S/20211, A/43/709,
A/43/71G-S/20231, A/43/744-S/20238)

1. Hr, HAXIS (Ir.llnd) .aid that the Int.rnational Law CO~li ••ion"
r.port (A/43/10) .how.d that the r••toration of the normal l.ngth of th.
Commi••ion' •••••ion had b••n justifi.d. Hi. d.legation al.o appr.ci~ted the
report'. identification of que.tion. on which the Commi•• lon would like to have
Government.' view••

2, Hi. comment. would be focused on the topic of int.rnational liability for
injurioul conl.quenc•• ari.ing out of act. not prohibit.d by international law - a
topic urg.ntly r.quirinq dev.lopm.nt .nd codific.tion. The le91l c•••• cited in
the r.port point.d to the n••d for g.nerally acc.pted rul•• of int.rnational law in
the ar.a in qu••tion, That n••d had b••n .mph•• i ••d by mort r.c.nt incid.nt., and
Ir.l.nd th.r.for. welcom.d the progr••• m.d. on the topic by the Commi.,ion,

3, In the d.b.t. on the Commi•• ion'. r.port .t the A••embly'. thirty-ninth
••••iOD (A/39/10), lr.l.nd had .upported the Sp.ci~l Rapport.ur'. view that the
principle -le ut.r. tUQ ut all.num non la.d•• wa. the appropriate conc.ptu.l b••i.
for the topic and provided a firm fQundation for rul•• on prev.ntion and
reparation. It had allo ~ndorB.d the three principle••et out in th.t reportl
ev.ry State mu.t have, within its territory, the maximum fr.edom of action
compatibla with re.p.ct fQr the .ov.r.iqnty of oth.r Stat•• , St.t•• mu.t r••p.et
the .ov.r.iqnty .nd equ.lity of other Stat•• , .nd the innoc.nt victim. of injuriou.
trao.bound.ry .ff.cts .hould not b. l.ft to b••r the 10", Althouqh [i.k w•••
ration.l ball. fQr rules on prevention, the definition. of "ri.k" .nd ".ppreciftbl.
rl.k" ••••t out in .rticl. 2 of the 10 draft articl.s submitt.d by the Speci.l
Rapport.ur (A/43/10, para, 22) would s.em to narrQW that balia exce.aively.
Accordinqly, those definitions should be modified 10 that the consequ.nt rul.s on
prevention would have a wider application. The red.finition of thQI. t.rms in
order to convey the meaning of an activity highly lik.ly to cau.e harm or even
exceptional rilk, al .om. had suggested, would be totally contrary to Ir.l~nd'l

viewI,

4. Inclullion ot rilk al an eSlential ingredi.nt ot liability (.ven it with
modified d.finition.) would b. un.cc.ptably re.trictiv., ~nd.r the r.sultinq
r89ime, the victim would not b. compenlated, r.q.rdle., of the injury .uft.red, if
the ri.k had been hidden or had ••em.d le•• th.n appr.ciable. It wa. therefore
••••ntial to provide for a regime that, while b••inq the obligation of pr.vention
on ri.k, bal.d the Obligation of reparation on harm, Ir.land th.r.fore w.lcomed
the iodication 1n paragr.ph 50 of the r.port tbat tbe Special Rapport.ur
acknowl.dg.d tb. need for modification of the d.finitions in article 2. With
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rOljJard to paraljJraph 49, Ireland stronljJly urljJed the Commis.ion to decide in favour
of limitinljJ the eliterlon of risk to the obliljJation of prevention. Such a decision
implied omis.ion of reference to risk as an element of any provision coverinljJ the
topic a. a whole. It could be ~rljJued that an obliljJation of reparation for all
tran.boundary harm to an innocent victim .hould be combined with a proviso that the
non-e.i.ten~e or even the extent of ri.k .hould be amonljJ the factor. to be taken
into .ccount in determininljJ the appropriate compen.ation. However, there wa. a
po•• lbl11ty that very ljJrave harm could re.ult from an activlty In reljJard to which
the ri.k ••emed .1iljJht or even non-exi.tent. In that connection, the concern.
mentioned in paraljJraph 45 of th. report should aljJain be adverted to.

5. Ireland .upported the Special Rapporteur's conclusion that e.tabli.hinljJ a list
of activitie. to be covered by the draft .rticle. wa. hardly fea.ible (para. 23 of
the r.eport), a. well as hi. view tnat it would be prudent to a••ume that article.
oau.inljJ pollution tell within the topic. It also supported use of the term.
"jurisdiction" and "control" in article 1. Where article 3 wa. concerned, Ireland
aljJreed with the formulation "or had mean. of knowinljJ", particularly lince it.
effect 3hould be to tran.fer the burden of proof to the State of orlljJin. Ireland
would like to .ee that clearly e.pres.ed in the text.

6. In reljJard to the draft articles on principle., he sald that article 9 .hould
be drafted ln the liljJht of the po•• ibility referred to in paraljJraph 92 of the
report, conClerXlinljJ "autonomou." obl1ljJations of prevention. La.t1y, Ireland
w~loomed the indication in paraljJraph 82 of the Special Rapporteur'. intention to
elaborate o~ the article. and principles In question in other provisions to appear
In later chapter••

7. Hr. HAMPE (German Democratic Republic) said he noted from the Commi•• ion'.
report that, at it. mo.t recent .e•• ion, the Commi••ion had made .ub.tantive
proljJre•• on a nUMber of major COdification projects. The further development of
international law and the primacy of law in international relation. were
particularly important at th. pre.ent juncture.

8. With reljJard to the Special Rapporteur'. fourth report on international
liability for injurious con.equence. arising out of acta not prohibited by
international law (A/eN.4/413), which contained 10 draft articles, the German
Democratic Republic believed that Ipecial attention ahould be paid to the g.neral
provilionl. In particular, it welcomed the Special Rapporteur'. view that
contemporary international law envilaljJed no ljJeneral obll~ation. tn mate reparation
in connection with lawful activitiel and that the proposed rUle. o~ lJability mu.t
therefore be leen al an expre••ion of the pr~9re•• ive development of international
law. However, unjultified ljJenerali.ationl mUlt not be made in respect of the
definition of the lubject-matter and the criteria for de'1ninljJ activities that
could cau.e tranlboundary harm. That applied e.pec.ially to the Special
Rapporteur's indication that all activities connected .-ith the human environment
Ihould be included if they came under the criteria laid down in article 1. Apart
from the fact that iD practice harm to the environment ljJenlrally had .everal
.ourc•• , it would appear to be nec•••ary to diltinljJuish betw••n activitl••

I • ••
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perman.ntly cau.inll harm to the .nvironment and a~tiviti •• involving a .p.cial
rick. To advooat. the concept ot .trict liability in r••p.ct of environm.ntal harm
cau••d by normal iDdu.trial proc••••• and activitl•• would b. to proceed from the
inoorr.ot id.a that .uoh environmental problem. could b. lolved by reparation,
wherea. what actually mattered wa. not repar.tion •• luch, but the reduction or
minimi.atioD of e.i.ting dam.g••nd t~. pr.vGnt!on of future harm, a. w.ll al
incr••••d iDternational co-op. ration in ord.r t~ aohiev. that obj.otiv.. Sinc. it
wa. difficult to d.termin. the oau.al conneotion in .uch ca••• , reparation in
re.p.ct of .nvironment.l damage p.rm.n.ntly c.u••d by indu.trial proc••••• and
activiti•• had .0 far play.d only ••mall role in State practic••

9. While the Special Rapporteur'. att.mpt to limit the .cope of the draft
.-rticle. to c.rtain aotiviti•• oould be .",pport.d, tne term "appreciable rilk" used
in that connection wa. too vague to .erv. a. a olearly applicable criterion in
practio.. It thu. remained to b••••n wh.th.r the Sp.cial Rapport.ur would .ucc.ed
in modifying the definition of the term without re.tricting it. application
exclu.ively to pr.v.ntiv. mea.ur•••

10. The concept of a g.neral obligation r'9ardin9 liability for tran.boundary
injury r.main.d qu••tionabl.. Stat•• pref.rr.d to define .nd r.gulate concrete
ri.k situationl in .p.cifio treatie.. It wa. very unlikely, ther.for., that a
gen.ral conv.ntion on liability would yi.ld r••ulta acc.pt~bl. to a majority of
Stat•••

11. Th. 10 draft artic1•• in qu••tion ehou1d not be ref.rred to the Commil.ion'l
Drafting Committee until a9r.ement had been reached on an overall concept th~t

could command the .upport of a majority of Commis. ion members as a ba.is for future
work. Only then could the ii.u. of the global applicability of the principles
propo••d in draft artiol•• 0 to 10 b. con.ider.d.

12. Mr. HILLGIHBIBG (Federal ~epub1ic of Germany) said that hi. delegation
welcomed the deciaion to consider the Commiasion'. report topic by topic, which
enabled members of the Committee to focul their attention on a specific aubject at
a given time.

13. The red.ra1 Republic of Germany wa. pleased to note that in the Special
Rapporteur'. fourth r.port on international UabUi ty "appr.ciable risk" was made
the main crit.rion for liability. That criterion, in conjunction with the
criterion of "tran.boundary" harm, provided a .en.ib1e ba.is for d.fining the
concept of liability. Howev.r, furth.r determin.tion of the criteria for li.bility
depended on a c1••r d.finition of hazardou8 activ 4ti... ~he definition. contain.d
in draft artiole 2 were .n attempt to de.crib. "rlak" if. qen.ra1 term. only.
InternatioD.l and national praotice .nd the rel.v.nt in.trum.nt. mu.t be .valu.ted
oarefu1ly in order to deoide wh.t kinds of activiti.s .hould be oov.red by State
liability and what such liability would be in e.oh .pecific c.... A lilt of
aotivitie. could be drawn up on that b••i.. Ap.rt from liability for the
tr.ditional kind of h••ardoua faoi1ity, other relatively n.w lource. of riak, .uch
a. genetic re.earoh, could be included. Once a olear picture of the situation had
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been obteined~ con.id.ration .hould b. giv.n to wh.th~r to adopt a Itandar~

liability for all activiti•• , or wh.th.r at l.aat partly diff.ring rul•••hould
apply, d.p.nding on the nature of the activity and of the rl.k of injury.

14. Without a d.finition of the circum.tanc•• in which the activitl•• in qu••tion
w.re carr1.d out, it would b••xtr.m.ly difficult to .Itablilh the crit.ria for and
the scope of liability. It would allo b. hard t~ d~QW the n.c•• lary diltinction
betw••n that ar.a and the r.lat.d area of "r.lponl1bUity". Such qU'ltionl w.r.
all the more important al an inor.a.inq numb.r of a9r••m.ntl laying down Ip.cific
rul•• of conduct had b••n conclud.d. Dilr.gard of .uch rul.1 impli.d liability
und.r cUltomary int.rnational law, et least wh.r. the principl. of "du. (U11q.nc."
was violated. The ,cop. of future liability regim., for lawful activiti.s thuI
became smaller.

15. Other qU.ltionl r.quiring clarification r.lat.d to causality and the
definition of injury. AI could b. I ••n from the discullion of the lubject of
international wat.rcourl•• , problem. aro•• where the cla•• ieal d.finition of injury
wal applied to ext.nsiv. damage to the .nvironm.nt. That wal a fi.ld uh.r.
int.rnational law r.quir.d proqre'liv. d.v.lopm.nt in ord.r to m••t mod.rn n••dl.
Another difficult ia.u. wal the frequent .ccumulation of C'UI•• that toq.ther
constituted lublt.ntial injury, and th.re wa. allo the probl.m of attributing
li.bility wh.re th.r. wall "int.rv.ning cau.ality" a8 a r'8u~t of precautionary and
protective m••lure. con.id.red n.c••••ry by the injur.d St.t.. Although th~

Spe~i.l R.pporteur'l commentR 1.n his fourth report provid.d useful quidanc. in that
respect, there wa. lome doubt .s to whether it would be possible to e.t.blish a
general definition of injury covering all hazardous activities, The Commission
might discu•• that subject, taking into con.ideration what had already b.~n dealt
with under the lubj.et of international wat.reour••••

16. The issue of "liability" Itill de.erv.d the COlMliuion'l full a\:.teution.
Before actually formulating the articles, the Commi •• ion should hav~ ~ cle~r view
of the criteria for liability and of the .tructure of the propo.ed articl.s.
Furthermore. existing international instruments and national regimes must be
carefully evaluated in order to produce a ba.is for r,colMlendationo.

17. Mr~ JACQVlDIi (Cyprus) 8aid that the Commission's report (A/43/1~), Which was
of the usual high .tandard. demonstrated that at it. mo.t rec.nt •••• ion, the
Commission had done .ound work on many of the topic. on its agenda and had made
progress on the topic. of State respon.ibility and the jurisdictio~al immunities of
States and their property. Cyprus noted that the topic of rel.tion. between States
and international organi8ationl would be taken up in 1989, It welcom.d the
productive work carried out by the Drafting Committee, .nd Wished to comm.nd the
Planning Group tor it••ffort., It urged that in future .e•• Jon8 the item State
r••pon.ibility shOUld be given the importance it de••rved, particularly .ince
progress on the que.tion would .ffect attitude••nd approache. with r.lpect to the
topic. "Draft Code ot Crim•• again8t the 'eace and Security of Mankind" and
"International Li.bility for injuriou. conl.qu.nce. arising out of acts not
prohibited by international law".
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18. Subject to tho.e comment., hi. 4ell9ation viewld with genlral approval thl
or9ani .ational mattlrl dlalt with in oh,ptlr VIII of the report. On methodl of
work, it maintained the view that while time-telted methodl Ihould not be radically
or haltily altlred, lome Iplolfic alpectl of the prooedure. Ihould be kept undlr
conitent rlview. Hi. dele9atlon al.o attachld impartanol to thl proplr
idlntification of topic. to bl included in thl Commi••ion'l lon9-tlrm pr09r amme of
work, and approvld the rl,ullt tor thl tim.ly updatin9 of the 1011 Survly of
International Law. It &9rlld tbat IVlry Iffort I~ould bl made tu malntain future
'.'Iion. at not 11•• than 12 welk. and that .ummary record. and all nece.lary
facilitll' ~hould bl providld, includin9 adequatl .taffin9 of the Codification
Divilion. It w"lcomed thl publication of thl fourth edition of thl booklet "%hi.
WArk QC the InternatiAnal Lay CQlWi"ip".

10. HI l.prll'ld hi. dele9ation' ••ati.faction at thl Commil.ion'l continued
con.tructivl co-oplration with .uch llarned rl9ional bodiel a. the Inter-American
Juridiaal Commi~tle, the A.ian-Afriaan LI9al Conlultative Committle, the European
Committll on LI9al Co-oplration and the Arab Commi••lon for InternatioDal Law. H.
allo reltel'ated it••u991ltionl about thl neld to take into aacount the le9al work
of the Commonwealth and of thl Movtm\lnt of Non-Ali9Dld Countrie., a. well a. the
contribution of the newly ind.pendent and developin9 countriel. CypruI fully
approvld the continued holdin9 of the International Law Seminar.

20. The purpo.e of the dlbatl wa. Dot to 90 into detail., but rathlr to 9ive the
Commil.ion genlral politiaal 9u1dancI and allar-out anlwerl to the que,tion, Jt had
put to itl parent body. Hi. d.lI9ation'l nommentl on the lubltantiv~ part of the
report would bl made wit~ thOle aonliderationl in mind.

21. With r'9ard to chapter 11, hi noted that thl purposl' of thl topic
"International liability for injuriou; oon.e,uenoe. ari.ln9 out of actl not
probibited by intlrnational law" wlrl to covlr activlti•• wbicb bad or ml9bt bave
tran.boundary phy.lcal aon.e,uence. adver.lly affectln9 plr.on. or tbi~g., to d.al
with botb prlvention and reparatio~, and to allow each Statl to bave freedom of
action witbin it. territory, but only to tbe I.tent that .uob freedom wa.
compatibll with tbe .overei9nty Gnd equality ~f otblr Statel. Furtbermore, Stet••
Ibould be guided by tbl balic con.idlration that tbe innocent victim of injurioul
tranlboundary effect••bould not be left to bear tbe 10•••

22. There were tbrel point' to be conliderftd. that tbe ,ulltion wa. ond of proper
balancr between tbe conflictiD9 interlets involved, that greater empba,i8 should be
pleced on the fact that the innocent victim Ihou1d not be left without reparation I
that when ne90tiatlon. failed to .ettle a dl.pute, an effective third-party
.ettlement procedure should be appll.~.

23. With re9ard to the relation.hip betwlen "rh 3nd lIharm", on which the
Commlll1on had re,ue.ted 9uldaDce (para. ],02 nf the report), hil dele9ation
belleved that while the concept of tllk might pl.y an important role in relpect of
prevention, it would unduly l~it thl ICOp' of the topic bl ~a.ing the entire
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re9Jm. of liability on appr.ciability of rilt. Th. t~pla Ihould iDclud. 11tuatlonl
wh"r, appr.ciabl. harm occurr.d althouqh the rhle of harm had not b••n condd.r.d
appt~ciablG or for••••ab1.. What wa. r.qulr.d ~a••ound 'udq.m.nt, common I.n••
an~ ~o-op.ration b.tw••n all conc.rn.d .0 a. to achi.v. a fair and pra,mattic
r ••ult.

24. With r.qard to the i ••u. of juriadiction (,ara. 61), bia d.1.qation a9r••d
thftt if a Stat. could d.monatrat. that it had ~ff.ctiv.ly b••n oUlt.d by anoth.r
State from thQ •••rci•• of it. juri.dictinn, aucb Stat. would b. out.id. tb••cop.
of tb. topio .0 10nq a. .uch ou.ter waa in .ff.ct and could b. d.mon.trat.d to b.
10.

1.5. a.terrjnq to chapter Ill, he .aid tha~ with r.qard to th•••t.nt to which the
draft articl•••hou1d d.al with probl.m. of pollution and .nvirOnmtDta1 prot.ction,
hi. d.1.qatJon tbouqht that the numb.r of artic1....hould b. k.pt to a minimum,
~,fl.ctin9 q.n.ra1 rul.1 conc.rniDq the IUbj.ct-matter and 1.avin9 it to thw Statel
th.m••lv'l to adopt mort Ip.aitic an~ d.tail.d m.alur~.. On ~ht i ••u. of the
conc.pt of "aopr.ciable harm" in the cODt•• t of articl. 16, parl9rlph 2, al
propoled by the Sp.cial Rapport.ur, hil d.1.qation a9r••d with the Special
Rapport_ur that the t.rm provld.d a. factual and obj.otive a .tandard a' waa
pOllible under the circumltance.. In the abl.nc. of Ip.cific Iqr.em'Dtl on
Ici.ntificaIly det.rmin.d l.v.ll of ptrmiallb1••mlllion., it wal pOI.lbl. anly to
have a q.n.ral .tandard that could come aa alo.e a. pO.libl. to obj.ctivity. The
term, or it••quival.n·, had b••n .mploy.d ln a numb.r of int.rnation.1 a9rt.m.nt••

26. With reqard to cnftpt.r IV, hi. d.1eqation w.lcom.d the u•• of the word
"crime." ratb.r than "off.ncel" in the Inq111h t ••t. It whh.d to Itr... two
point.. that in order to b. compl.t. a. a 1'9_1 In.trum.nt, the Cod. n••d.d to
lnclud. thr•••l.m.nt., crim•• , p.na1tl.a and juri.dictionl and that it wal
advi.ab1. to conc.ntrate a. much a. po•• ib1. on the hard cor. of cl.ar1y und.ratood
and 1eqa11y definable crimea. To wander into qrwy ar~al would only I.rv. to make
the Commi"lon' ••ffortl to arrive at a meanin9fu1 Cod. in.ff.ctlv.. Tb. ICOp' of
the Code .hould not be 8uch a8 to make the provilionl too di1ut.d or unacc.ptab1.
to the ma'ority of Statel.

27. Cyprua .upported the vi.w .apr.lsed in peraqraph 267 of the r.purt that in the
tram.work of co1onia1i.m, the conc~pl ot 1.1f-determination relat.d e.clu.iv.ly to
the fr.edom of p.ople. lubj.ct.d to colonial ••ploltation, and in no way provided
jUltification for 8.cel.ion from an eltablllhed State by bet.roq.neoul
communitie.. In today'l world, fully homoqeneoul Stat.a were rare and if, by a
Ipurioul interpretation of the lofty principle of .e1f-determination, any ethnic
qroup wa. al10w.d to ••cede from an e.tablllhed State, the pre.ent natlonal State
Iyltem would co11apl' in utter ChIOI.

28. The IU9qeltion. ln parl9raph 275 of the report conc'fnlnq tbe lnc1ullon in the
draft Code al "crime. a9alnlt pel~'" of luch act. 81 the i1lalllv.. e.pu1.10n by fore.
of tbe popUlation of a terrltory and the implantation of .ettltr. In an occupled
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territory in ord.r to chan;e the d.mo;raphic com~o.ition of .uch t.rritory merit.d
.eriou. con.id.ration. Thol••otl .hould be included in lom. appropriate form
.ither und.r "crim•••;a1nlt p••ce" or "cdm•• I;ah.t humanity".

2G. Turnin; to ohapt.r V, h••aid hi. d.l.;ltion fUlly a;re.d that there Ihould be
a comprehenliv. approach l.adin; to a ooh.rent .nd uniform re;im. concerning .11
kind. of couri.r. and b.g., th.t functional nec••• ity wa. the ba.ic factor in
det.rminin; the It.tUI of all kind. of oouri.r••nd ba;I' .nd that thl fin.l text
.hou1d be a diltinct le;al il..trum.~t in thl form of a conv.ntion in an appropriate
11g'1 rll.tionlhip with conv.ntion. in the fi.ld of diplom.tic and conlu1ar l.w
adopt.d undor Unit.d Nation. ,ulpicl'.

30. With re;ard to dr.ft article 28, hil d.le;~tion pref.rr.d altlrnativ. C al
propO"d by the Special Rapport.ur, which off.r.d the n.o••••ry flexibility and
.truck the ri;ht balanc. betw••n the n••d for .n.uring the inviolability of the bag
and the confid.nti.lity of it. oont.nt., on t • on. hand, and the l.gitimat•
•ecurity conaernl of the r.c.iving State and the tranlit State, on thl other.

31. Th. que.tion of ba;1 of intern.tional organi,ationa d.l.rv.d •• rloul
con,id.ration. Appropriat. provi.ion .hould 11.0 bl made with r.gll 1 to recogni'ld
national lib.ration mov.mlnt••

32. Conlid.rltion .hould be giv.n to inclUding an appropri.te provision for
di.pute .ettl.m.nt either in an option.l protocol or, preferably, in an integral
part ol the convvntion ita.l'.

33. The internatio.1al legal community had ;ood r.a.on to l •• l optimi.tic about the
prolp.cts for the preva1.nc. of the rule of l.w in int.rnational r.lation.. The
improvement in E•• t-Welt relation., r.oognition of the n.ed for increaled
effectiv.nes. and gr.ater utili.ation of the United Nationl, as .xemplified by the
award of the Nob.l P.ac. Pri.e to the United Nation, peace-ke.ping forc~" the
change in attitude by both luper-Power. toward. third-pftrty .ett1ement, the greater
utili.ation of the International Court Qf Justice a. the judicial arm of the United
Nation., the increa,ing tendency toward, the p.aceful ,ettlement of re~ional

confl1ct. and the withdrawal of foreign troop., and greater accoptability of
universal human right, norml were all positive .1gna. Much remained to be done,
but the omenB were good.

34. Hi. country, from the be;inninq of its exiet.nce •••n independent State, had
been dedicated to the principle, of the Charter and had con.i.tently .tood for the
peaceful .ettlement of disput•• , on the basi' of international law and throuqh
effective tl;1rd-party .ettlement procedur.s 1n g.nera1 and, more partiCUlarly, on
the ba.i, of the elabor.tion of luoh major in,trumentl a. the Convention on the Law
of Treatie. and the Conv.ntion on the Law of thl Sea. In 1988, CypruI had accepted
the compuls~ry jurisdiotion of the Int.rnational Court ot Justice and the right of
individual petition under article 2S of the Zurop.an Convention on Human Ri;ht••
It had a1.0 played a lead1n; rol" at the Nioolia Conferenae of M1ni.ter. for
Foreign Affaira of non-all;ned countri.s in promoting ;reat.r reliance on
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int.rnational law. AI I Imall non-ali9n.d d.v.lopin9 country facing a mejor
prohl.m bleaul. of a 9roll violation of int.rnational law, it had b.en what might
b. called '·Unit.d waUonl-mirl1.d" Ind "international-law minded", both for reaaona
of prinoipl~ and for rea.on. of .elf-int.relt. That had not y.t r••ult.d in a
.01ution to the probl.m confrontin9 it a. I re.ult of forei9n inva.ion, continuing
occupation and large.loll. violation of human ri9ht.. How.v.r, hi. country waa
e•• rting ev.ry effort to that end, and wa. hop.ful that, with the withdrawal oC
forei9n troop. from ••veral oth.r part. ~f the world, th.r. would be .uf!ici.nt
momentum tor the application to it••ituation of the r.l.vant rul•• of
international law, an~ for ti" .arly lohiev.m.nt of a .olution in accordance with
the relevant Unit.d Nation. re.olution.. In that r••p.ot, the po•• ibilitie,
available to the Inttrt,ationll Court of Ju.tlat w.r. al.o con.tantly kept in mind.
~i. country wa. oonv1nced that if tht rule. of Int.rnation~l law w.r. appli.d, the
problem could be .olv.d fairly and ju.tly for the b.n.tit of all concerned and of
international peace.

35. Mr..-__l'Ul.BI (Aultria) .aid that on many occadonl hh de1t9aUon had e.pre..ed
the view that eoolo910al accident. a. w.ll a. damag. to the environment by
continuoua emi•• ion. olearly demon.trat.d the urgent ne.d to advanc~ codification
and progrea.ive dev.lopment ~f int.rnational law in that field. The topic
"International liability for injuriou. con••qu.nc•• ari.ing out of acta not
prohibited by international law" .hould th.r.for. b. accord.d top priority among
the itema dealt with by the Internation.l Law Commil.ion. Hi, deleg.tion believed
that in order to arrive at a compreh.n.ive regime ot St.te liability, it would be
appropriate to elaborate a fram.work tr.aty that would .ncourage the c~ncluaion of
bilateral or regional agre.m.nt••

36. Hit delegation h.d .1r••dy voic.d concern at the alow pac. ot work on that
topic, and wa. th.reeore pl••••d to not. that the Commi •• ion had d.voted to it a
aon,iderable amount of time et it. fortieth •••• lon.

37. Au.tria had con.i.tently h.ld the view that the acope of the topic .hould
relate to the duty to avoid, minimi.e and rep.ir phy.ical tran.boundary Jamage
re.ultin9 from phy.ical activiti•• within the territory or control of • State, a
view which .eemed to be ~~lnin9 con.id.rable .upport. It ahould allo be borne in
mind that the concept of liability for act. not prohibited by international law
r.lated to (undament.lly difforent mituation. r.quiring difter.nt approache.. On~

situation had to do with ha.ardoul activitie. which carried with them the risk oC
di,a.troul con.equence. in the event of an accident, but which, in their normal
operation, did not have an adver.e impact on other State. or on the international
community a. a whole. Thu. it w•• only in the event of an eccident that the
qu•• tion of liability would ari.e. By it. very nature, .uch liability mUlt be
ab'olute and .trict, permitting no ••ception••

38. However, the ta.k of the Commil.ion al.o related to a fundamentally different
.ituation, namely, tran.boundary and long-range imp.cte on the environment. In
that ca•• , the risk ot accid.nt wa. only on. minor ••p.ct of the problem. It was
through their normal operation that lome industrial or .nergy-producing activit~••
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harmed the environment of other States. Moreover, such harm was not caused by a
single, identifialle source as in the case of hazardous activities. For a long
time, such emissions had been generally accepted because every State was producing
them and their nefarious consequences were neither well-known nor obvious. The
growing awareness of their harmful influence had, however, reduced the level of
tolerance. In that regard, liability had two distinct functions: as with
hazardous activities, it should, on the one hand, cover the risk of an accident; on
the other, it must also cover, and that was its essential function. significant
harm caused in the territory of o~her States through a normal operation. Liability
for risk must thus be combined with liability for a harmful activity.

39. His delegation therefore held the view that the concept of "risk" as defined
in article 2 of the 10 draft articles submitted by the Special Rapporteur (A/43/10,
para. 22) was ~Qt an appropriate basis for the elaboration of general rules of
international law with respect to the topic. It agreed with members of the
Commission that the topic would be unduly limited if the entire regime of liability
were to be based on appreciability of risk. For excmple, the establishment of a
paper-mill cauE'ing pollution to the waters of a border river was not "highly likely
to cause transboundary injury"; on the contrary, such an effect was certain.
However, that had until quite recently been more or less accepted. In such a case,
it was not possible to talk of "risk" either within the meaning of draft article 2
or within the ordinary meaning of the term.

40. With respect to draft article 1, his delegation shared the view of the Special
Rapporteur th~t the term "territory" was too narrow in scope, and that the words
"jurisdiction and control", already found in other international instruments,
should be used instead. It seemed, however, su·..erfluous to qualify the term
"jurisdiction of a Sta~e" by the words "as vested in it by international law". As
to the concept of "effective control", his delegation believed t.hat the term
"control" would be SUfficient, for if control was not "effective", that would be no
control at all. The question whether liability for harm beyond the jurisdiction or
control of any State should also be covered by the draft was certai~ly not easy to
resolve. His delegation had some sympathy for the view that in the light of the
constant deterioration of the human en~ironment, a limitation would be unfortunate,
but it was also aware of the great difficulties involved in extending the framework
of the topic to cover harm to the ~umd~ env~ronment as a whole.

41. With res2ect to draft article 2 (~), he asked whether damage to the
environment was covered by the expression "activities referred to in artiCle 1 and
which, in spheres where another State exercises jurisdiction under international
law, is appreciably detrimental to persons or objects, or to the use or enjoyment
of areas". In any event, his delegation would prefer a clear reference to the
environment.

42. Referring to draft article 3, be said his delegation believed that liability
should in principle be independent of the question whether the State had knowledge
of activities being carried out under its jurisdiction, for otherwise the innocent
victim would be made to bear the entire loss. The question of knowledge should,
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how.ver, b•••amin.d wh.n con.ideratioD wa. ;iv.~ to the amount of compen.ation,
and th.n the burd.n of proof .hould lie with the Stat. of ori;in.

43. With r••pect to dr.ft .rticl. 6, hi. de1e;.tion would .upport the deletion of
the fir.t ••ntence, .inc. it con.ider.d .uch a atatem.nt to b. r.dundant. It
thought that draft artic1•• 7 and 8, relatin; to co-op.r~tion and particip.tion,
.hould b. combin.d into ••ing1e provi.ion. rurth.~ore, it would favour making
luch • provi.ion mor~ .pecific .nd referrin;, for in.t.nce, to the ob1igfttion. of
notification, cun.u1t.tion .nd pr.vention, a. did the .rtic1•• on the l.w of the
non-navi9ational u••• of internaticu.l water cour.... Mith r••p.ct to the vi.w
that ch. State of origin had to b••r the m.in burd.n botb with r.gard to pr.v.ntion
and in the ca.e of an ev.nt whicb 9.v, ri.e to liability, he .aid tbat it wa••1.0
that State which r.aped tb. b.n.fit. of the activity.

44. Draft .rtJc1e 9, concerning prev.ntion, would bav. to occupy .n import.nt
pllc. in .ny ••t of draft articl... a.latin9 pr.v.ntion to more obj.ctiv.
Itandard. and not merely leaving it to the di.cretion of the St.t. of origin would
con.titut. major pro;r••• in the area of int.rnation.l law under con.id.ration. In
re.pect of draft articl. 10, hi. del'9ation could ••e no valid rwa'OD to limit the
ICOp' of reparation by .p.cifying that the ha~ mu.t b. "e.u••d by .n activity
invo1vin9 ri.k". The dr.ft articl•••hould .p.cify in wh.t c•••• and und.r wh.t
circum.t.nc•• the obli9.tion to make r.paration aro•• , r'9.r4le•• of ri.k. A
further important que.tion wa. wh.ther a ceiling on the amount of comp.n••tion to
be paid for a given event .hould b. llid down. Although frequently u.ed, .uch a
.olution in principl. fru.tat.d the bl.ic .im of liability for act. not prohibited
by int.rnation.l llW, which w•• to prot.ct the community .t 1.rge from the
injuriou~ con.equ.nc•• of the activitie. of a few, and thu. requir.d full, not
partial, compen••tio~. Such a 1imit.tion mi9ht nev.rthe1••••erve pr.ctic.l
purpo.e., provid.d the ceilin9 w•••et at • rea1i.tic l.v.l.

45. It had a1.0 been .ugge.ted that oircum.tance. which would .ither incr•••• or
dimini.h liability, or e.clud. it altogether, .hou1~ b. tuken into account.
However, .ince the matter under con.ideration wa. ab.olute liability for ha••rdou.
or harmful Ictivltle~ whlch did not pre.uppo•• any unl.wful Ict, the admi•• lon of
circwm.tance. precluding wron9fulne•• would be pointl.... Introducin9 the idea of
"m.ltigatiDg" or "ag9ravating" circwn.tance. could b. ju.tlfitd only by the
pr.a~atic wi.h to make a new obli9ation more acceptable to St.te.. Liability for
rilk mu.t be combinsd with liability for harmful .ctiviti... Mith re9ard to the
latter type of HabUit}1 it WI' conceivable that .ubj.ctlve rea.on. for
Don~aompll.nce with the required Itand.rd, .uah •• l.ak of .cce•• to the 1ate.t
technolo,:,\,' or temporary finandal inability to .cquir. it, could b. taken into
account •• mitigating circwnatance. wh.n the amount of compen.ation wa. to b.
determined. In any ca•• , it wa. important to bear in mind that the co.t of an
activity .hould not have to b. born. by tho•• who r.c.ived no be~.fit from th.t
activity.

46. lt wa. AUltri.'. view that the elaboration of a re;ime of State liability for
nucl.ar damlge waa an urg.nt n.c•••ity. Au.tria had w.lcom.d the adoption of the
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Joint Protocol .:.latin9 to the appl1catlon of the Vi.nna Conv.nUon on CIvil
Liability tor Nuo1.ar Dama;. ot 1903, and the Par1. Conv.nt10n on Third Party
Liability in the ri.1d of Nucl.ar In.rqy of 1960. 1 n.w conv.ntion w•• n.e••••ry,
how.v.r, b.clSu" the "civil l.w" .pproach .nlhrin.d in tho•• Con".ntion••••m.d
fully applicabl. only amon; Stat•• with comparab1. 1'9.1 'ylt.m. and wa.,
furth.rmor., inad.quat. in cal.j of lar9.-lc.l. accid.nt.. Th. nucl.u, of a n.w
conv.ntion - the principl. of Stat. liability r'9lrdin9 nucl.ar dama9' and the
m.chan1.m for the ••ttl.m.nt of c1aiml - Ihould b. bal.d on the provilionl of the
1972 Conv.ntion on Int.rnation.~ Liability for Dam'9' Cau••d by Spac. Obj.ctl. Th.
n.e••••ry d.finition. aud provi.ion. r.1atin9 to the .eop. of the conv.ntion could
b. ba••d on the Vl.nna Conv.ntion on Civil Liability. Stat. liability .hould b•
• ublidiary to the .xiltin9 int.rnat~onal re9im. on civil liability, but Ihou1d b.
strict, In the 1i9ht of the pot.ntially cataltrophic .tt.ct ot nucl.ar a~c!d.r.t.,

and Ihou1d provide nat only for r.paration in r'lp.ct of dama9' to p.r~on. an1
prop.rty, but allo for pr.v.ntiv. m.alur•• and for r.alonabl. m.alur•• to r.pair
the dama9' to the .nvironm.nt.

47. At the thirty-••cond r'9ular ••••ion of the G.n.ra1 Conf.r.nc. of the
Int.rnational Atomic In.r9Y A9.ncy, a r'lolution eO-Ipon.or.d by Au.tria had b••n
adopt.d which r.qu••t.d the Board at Gov.rnor. of that orqanilation to continu., as
a matt.r of priority, con.id.ration of the qu••tion of int.rnational liability for
damag. arilin9 from • nucl.ar accid.nt, takin9 in~o account, lnt.r alii, th.
r.eomm.ndation to convon. an op.n-.nd.d workin9 9roUP of qov.rnm.ntal .xp.rtl fa,
the purpo•• ot .tudyin9 further the i ••ue. invo1v.d in int.rnational liability,
Austria hop.d that .uch a workinq qroup would loon b••Itabli.h.d and woul~ make
progr~11 in the n.ar futur••

48, Th. draftinq of int.rnational a9r••m.ntl r.latinq to particular typ•• of
activiti'l not prohibit.d by int.rnational law Ihould in no way imp.d. th, drafting
of a 9.n.ral fram.work tr.aty by the Int.rnational Law Commislion, On the
contrary, .uoh a q.n.ral tr.aty mi9ht uI.fully draw on .l.m.nta alr.ady contain.d
in .xistin9 a9r••m.ntl of limit.d ICOp'.

49, Mr, xu QUlngjiaQ (China), Ip.akinq on the topic of int.ru.tional liability for
injurioul conl.qu.nc•• ari.in9 out of act. not p~'hibit.d by int.rnational law,
8aid that the formulation of rul.1 of int.rnatio~a1 law to d.al with the pitfalls
relulting from the rapid advanc. of mod.rn Icienc. and technol09Y wa. in 11n. wIth
the inter•• tl and n••dl of the int.rnational community. Th. 10 draft article.
lubmltt~d by the Sp.cial Rapport.ur on the topic w.r. q.n.rally acc.ptabl. to his
d.l.gation, but a numb.r of illuel d•••rv.d further study. Ca~. Ihould b.
~x.rciled in definin9 the leope of the draft articles. for .xampl., the lllu. as
to whether pollution that miqht caul. tran'boundary injury was prohibit.d by
gen.ral int.~natlonal law r.main.d unl.ttl.d. China a9r••d that c.rtain activitiftB
eau8in9 tranlboundary pollution .hould b. includ.d in the Commi.,ion' ••eop. of
Itudy. In that r.qard, the Special Rapport.ur', am.ndm.nt of the pr.vioul draft,
r.placin; the term "t.rrltory" by "juri.diction" or "effective control" for the
purpo•• ot d.finin9 the applicability of the draft articl•• , wa. quit. acc.ptable,
HiI d.le9ation alia a9r••d that the conc.pt of "appr.ciabl. ri.k" .hould b. uled ea
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an important orite~ion in limitinq the activitie. covered by the article., but it
would not be de.1rabl. to ule the extent to which a ri.k wa. appreciable a. the
only bali. for determining liability, for that would exclude low-rl.k or even
no-fi.t aotivlt:le~ which might hav~ .edou.ly injuriou. con.equltn\:.e••

50. With regard tu ;'attribution", he appreciated the Special Rapporteur'.
con.ideration o~ th~ intere.t. and .pecial need. of the developing countrie••
Owing to lack of technical experti.e, equipment and trained per,onnel, .uch
countrie. might not have full knowledge of or control over all activitie. taking
place within their border.. Certain di.tinction••hould therefore be made in the
attribution of obliqation.. Hi. delegation al.o favoured u.ing the principle of
State of origin in determlnlnq liability.

51. The three prlnoip1e. underlyinq chapter 11 of the current draft were
acceptable, oertain part., hawever, .hould be further refined. With regard to
artlcle 6, freeaom of action for every State within it. territ~ry wa. an important
principle ba.ed on State .overeignty which had not received proper attention in the
drafting of the article. Hl. delegatlon favoured the concept, In artlcle g, of
prevention in order to prompt State. into taking preventive mealure. tn avoid or
reduce tran.boundary injurie.. However, in the implementation of preventive
obligations, a uniform .tandard could hardly be expected to be met. The choice of
actual preventive me••ure. mu.t be determined by each State according to .uch
.pecific factors a. it. capability, technical know-how and available equipment.
Furthermore, it wa. doubtful if prevention could be taken a. the ba.i, for
liability. The ba.i. for liability .hould be real injury. In calculating
compen.ation for injury, however, "due diligence" .hould, amonliJ other thinliJ" be
taken into consideration.

52. With relpect to article 10, hi. deleliJation believed that the principle of
repar.tion .hould be included. Achieving a rea.onable balance between a too natrow
or too wide ranliJe of applicability of the article wa. a .ubject for further .tudy.

53. Ml'~.f'lATTS (United lCinliJdom), speaking on the topic.' oC international liability
tor inj\'riou8 con.equence. ariling out ot act. not prohibited by international law,
said that he had noted with intere.t the Commi•• ion'. con.ideration at the extent
to which the topic involved the proliJre••ive development of international law rather
than the codification of exlstin9 rule.. Hi' deleliJation ahared the Special
Rapporteur', view that it wa. not nece.lary to decide in each ca,e whether or not
the provi,ion in que.tion involved progre.live development. However, .ince the
draft article. dld involve the proliJre.live development of international law in that
area, the Commi.sion .hould proceed in ita deliberations on the topic with
considerable care. At the current stage, it would probably be better to
concentrate on lituation. which 9ave ri.e to th. bulk of the practical probleml
which needed re.olution and to refrain trom att.mptinq to grapple with thOle which
theoretically aro•• but which rai ••d i ••ue. ot limited practical lignificance.

54. He welcomed the Special Rapporteur'. dee1.ion not to attempt to provide a li.t
of .pecifie dangerouI activitie. to be covered by the draft article.. The
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alternative approach of concentrating on the elaboration of a convention of a
v.neral nature I••m.d the riVht way to proc.ed in that new area.

55. It wal important to b.ar in mind at .v.ry Itag. in the dilculllon,
particularly with r.gard to liability and reparation, that the topic wal conc.rn.d
with activlti'l wbioh, by d.finition, w.re not prohibit.d by international law.
Conlid.rabl. caution Ihould thuI b••••rcil.d before attaching to th.m far-r.aching
conlequ.nc.1 touching the r.lponlibility of Itat.l.

58. rirlt of all, With revard to articl. 1, hll delegation lupport.d tb. comm.ntl
in paragraphl 54 and 55 of the Commi•• ion'l r.port (A/t3/l0) about the ne.d for the
.cope of the articlel to be limited to certain activiti'l havin9 phy.ical
con.equ.nc.l, and hence for a r.ference to phy.ical conlequ.nc.1 to b. reintroduc.d
in article 1.

57. S.condly, in tb. lame articl., hil del.vation .aw conliderabl. diladvanta9' in
relying on the concept of jurildiction to d.termine the link b.tw••n the
rilk-cr.ating activity and the Itat. in qu••tlon, b.cauI. tb. conc.pt lack.d
pr.ci.ion and clarity. Iven within a given Itat., juril1~ction wal not a lingl.
conc.pt. AI Itat.4 in paragraph 81 Of the Commillion'l report, the Ip.cial
.apport.ur f.lt that juri.diction includ.d the competence to make law &Dd apply it
to certain activltie. or ev.nt.. That double condition wa. on. which bore further
conlideration. If it wal to be adopted, it need.d to be .p.cifi.d clearly in the
draft article, lince it did Dot follow automatically from the UI. of tbe term
"jurildiction". He wa. not convinced that the te.t did in fact d.al lathfactorUy
with all pO.libl••ituationl which mi9ht ari.e and for whicb the notion of
territory wal conlid.r.d inadequat.. In r.lorting to the conc.pt of juri'diction,
howev.r, the t ••t introduc.d confulion .v.n in r'lp.ct of thol••ituationl which in
practice account.d for the va.t majority of occurren~._ with which the draft
articlel att.mpt.d to d.al. Articl'l which conc.ntrat.d in cl.ar t.rml on lucb
ar.al al aotiviti'l occurring within a Itate'. t.rritory would d.al with mOlt of
the practical probleml.

58. Tb. third point arilin~ in conn.ction with article 1 conc.rn.d the r.quir.ment
that an activity, to com. within the ICOp' of the draft articl.l, must b. luch aa
to cr.at. an appr.ciabl. rilk of cauling tranlboundary injury. Tb. introduction of
the .l.m.nt of rilk wa. h.lpful in .Itablilhing an acceptable framlwork for the
draft artiol.l. Whil. it would wrong to limit the topic to activitie. wbich w.r.
ultra-ha.ardoul, it would b. equally unwil' to try to cov.r activiti'l wbich, at
the r.l.vant tim., were not perc.ived to carry witb them any 8ignifioant rilk.
Onc. rilk wa•••tablilh.d, it wa. appropriate for o.rtain obligation. pr.lcrib.d in
the draft artiole. to apply, ••p.(:ially tho.e r.lating to co-operation and
prev.ntion.

Sg. 'hylioal harm wal a n,c"'Rry requirement for the e.i.t.nce of liability and
any obligation to make reparation, Whether ha~ alone, flowing from an aotivity
not pr.vioully peraeived to carry with it any .i9nificant rilk, .hould give ri.e to
liability wa. a matter on whioh hil delegation retained an open mind. At the
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lla.t, priDcipl•• of liability aDd r.paratioD, wh.r. the harm flow.d from aD
aotivity Dot p.roliv.d a. iDvolviD9 .IVDlfioaDt ri.t, probably .hould b. diff.r'Dt
from what th.y .hould b. wh.r. the rl.t wa. ol.arly for••••D. It .hould al.o be
rlm.mb.r.d that not oDly wa. the activity it••lf by d.flDitloD lawful, but ID the
no-rl.t .ituation tho•• who oau••d the iD'ury and tho•• who .uff.r.d from It oould
J2A.th b. flvard.d a. "lDDOO'Dt".

eo. To the ••tent that ri.t wa. rel.vaDt, the que.tloD aro•• a. to the devr.e of
li.t r.quir.!!. Th. word "appr.olable" wa. IDapproprlate ID the cont••t, mainly
b.oau•• it wa. ambi9uou.. ID a very lit.ral I.nl., .omethlnv wa. appr.ciab1e,
irr••p.otiv. of it. ,uantlty, lf lt wa. det.ctabl. or id.ntifiable. That wa. Dot
the IDt'DtioD, a. be under.tood tb. report. The lntentlon appear.d to r.fer to
rl.t. whloh were vreat.r thaD no~al. It would be more accurat. to .p.at about
.i9nlflcant rl.kl, or a rl.k of .19Dlfloant eff.ot., aDd It would be u.eful
.p.oifioally to add that~ eff.ot. were ••oluded.

151. Artiol. 3 eau.ed hi. del'9atioD .om. oono.rD. 'ara9raph. 158, eg and 11 of the
r.port .UVge.t.d that the Ip.oial .apporteur uDd.rltood the artiol. to contaiD a
pr••umptioD that the Itat. of or19iD kD'W or had m.aD' of kDOW1D9 about the ri.ky
activity beiDV carri.d out, which pre.umptlon oould be rebutted by the State of
orl,in if it .how.d .videDoe to tb. oODtrary. H••aw nothiD, iD the t••t of
articl. 3 e.tabli.hiD9 aDy .uoh pr••umptloD, aDd hl. del.,ation woul4 not r.vard
any .uch 9'D.ral obaD9' in the burd.n of proof a. appropriat••

e2. With r.,ard to artlol. 1, hi. d.llvatloD oould aoc.pt ID prinolpl. thl
dl.irability of Stat•• 00-oplratln9 iD pr.vlntlD9 or mlniml.1D, traD.bouDdart
ID'urll', but the lOOp' aDd oODt.nt of thl co-oplratlon r.qulr.d Ihould bl mad.
c11ar throu,h the lDolu.lon of I.prl•• provl.ioD. oonolrDinv notifloatloD and
••ohan9' of informatloD. Similarly, oo-op.ratloD a. a prinolpll had to bl
traD.latld ID praotio. Into oo-op.ratioD betWI.D partloular Stat... Tb.
idlntifloatloD of tho.e Itltll, "plola11y In relation to prev.ntiv. aotion
conclrDin9 po••ibl. future lniury, wal not .tral,htforward and r.quir.d furth.r
con.id.ration and clarification.

63. Articll 8 wa. too vavu. rl9ardinv the proo••••• In which Stat•• llk.ly to bl
affect.d .hould partl01pat.. OD' an.wlr wa. 91vln in paravraph gO, which providld
that "the Statl of or191n Ihould plrmit participation by IItate•••po.ed to a
potlntial ri.k in choo.lnv mlaDI of prlv.ntlon ••• [which] would cov.r thl
procldural .t.p. for pr.vlntlon". If that wa. thl inteDd.d lOOp' of the obli9atloD
to permit participation, it .hou14 b. mad. cl.ar iD articl. 8 itlelf.

et. It wa. difficult to comment iD dltai1 OD articl. 10, .1Dol It wa. dlp'Ddlat on
a. y.t unknown crltlria to b. laid dOWD .1.ewh.r. iD the draft artio1... A.
article 10 .tood, whi1. the Imp1ementatioD of the duty to mate reparation would
•••m to be a matter for nelotiatioD, the duty It.elf oould be .e.n to b. a matt.r
of .trlot - or po••ibly eveD ab.olut. - liability. Tb. r.port aoknowl.d,.d In
paravraph 98 that the introduotioD of .triot liability In that cont••t "wa. Uke1y
t~ Incount.r the re.l.tanc. of a 9r.at maDy OovernmIDt.". He re,l.t.r.d hi.

I • ••

Digitized by Dag Hammarskjöld Library



A/C.e/43/SR.27
En91hh
Page le

(Mr. Watt•• Uplted Klpgdom)

d.le9ation'. aoncern on the matt.r and hoped that it woule be .ati.factorily
clarified in the crit.ri. to be elaborat.d in due cour.e. Tho.e criteria .hould
d.al, Ipter alIa, with the que.tion of the .tandard of liability. and a••ociat.d
que.tion. concerning the permi•• ible def.nc•• and exception. to liability.

es. Mr. MAKAREYICH (Ukrainian Soviet Soaiali.t RepUblic) laid that po.itive
dev.10pment. in int.rnational r.lation. had b••n gainin9 mom.ntum. Th.r. wa.
Incr.a.ing awar.n••• of the int.rdep.nd.nce of the cont.mporary world and a growing
conviction that compr.h.n.iv•••curity could b•••tabli.h.d only by strength.ning
the l.gal foundation. of int.rnationa1 life and ensuring the primacy of
international law in politic. and int.r-Stat. r.lation.. That n.w approach mad. it
all the more important to make full u•• of the Int.rnational Law Commi••ion a. the
comp.t.nt organ of the G.n.ral A•••mbly in matt.r. of int.rnational law.

eel Thank. to rapid .ci.ntific and technological progre•• , the topic of
int.rnationa1 liability for injuriou. aon••qu.nc•• ari.ing out of acta not
prohibited by international law wal of conc.rn to all State.. The rel.vant
COdification of internati~nal law would promote tru.t and co-operation betwe.n
State. and help to avert the adverl' con.equ.nc~1 of Icientitic and technological
pro9rel.. Accordin9ly, the Commi•• ion .hould concentrate on elaborating general
principle. on which State. could r.ly wh.n concluding .peclfic agreem.nt••

67. Th. Sp.cial Rapport.ur'l r.port (A/eN.4/413) and the 10 draft articles h. had
.ubmitted Ihow.d that the dilculsion in the Commlllion had been largely taken up
with qu••tions r.lating to a conceptual approach to the topic and with defining its
scope. In hi. d.1egation'. view, the Commi•• ion could achieve fruitful result. in
formulating the .ub.tance of individual article. only if the fundam.ntal a.pecta of
the topic were thorou9h1y worked out and a9reed upon. The reaulting textl could
then form the bali. for an compr.henlive document covecing the le9a1 settlement of
iSlu•• relating to int.rnational liability for injurious con.equences ariling out
of acts not prohibited by int.rnational law.

68. An agreed conceptual approach to the topic muat tak. into account th. fact
that many typ.s of activity covered by the draft articl.s were of great importance,
not mer.ly to the State involved In tho•• activiti.s, but to the world community a8
a whole and to Ici.ntific progre.s in 9.n.ral.

69. PartiCUlar emphasis Bhould be placed on th. statement of the Special
Rapporteur to the eff.ct that th.re was no norm in g.neral international law
r.quiring comp.nsation for 'V'l'Y harm. Such an approach opened up prospects for
developing int.rnational law in that fi.ld through the formulation of new rules.
It was therefore nec.ssary to a60pt a fleaible approach which relied on recognition
of the need to limit liability, based on the existence of a significant .lem.nt of
risk attaching to legitimate activities which, as a result of circumstances, might
cause appreciable transboundary harm. It appeared from the discussions that an
approach which did not insist that tran.boundary harm was the only circumatance in
which such liability would arise and which appli.d a principle based on the conc.pt
of risk borne by Stat•• engag.d in pion.ering Bcientific and technological progr.ss
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would b. more equitable and logical and would .njoy great.r likelibood of
acceptance by Stat•••

70. Hi. delegation .upport.d tho•• member. of the Commi••ion who had w.lcomed the
Special Rapport.ur'~ readin••• not to adopt the principle of .trict liability in ~n

automatic fa.hion whi~h would not allow for any fle.ibility. It al.~ agreed with
the Special Rapport.ur, in paragraph lla of hi. fourth report (A/CN.4/4l3), that
the principle of r.paration would prevail if th.r. wa. no a;r.e4 treaty r'gim.
betw••n the .our~. Stat. and the aff.ct.d Stat. or State••

71. In re.olving i ••ue. relating to reparation, account mu.t be taken not only of
the int.re.t. of the aff.ct.d State, but al.o tho•• of the State In wbo•• territory
the accident which gavft ri •• to harmful tran.boundary con••qu.nce. occurred. In
particular, account mu.t b. tak.n of any .afeguard. or ~reventive mea.ure. by that
Stat., and any contribution to making good the con.equ.nc.~ of the pccid.nt. It
wa. v.ry important that both the docum.nt a. a Whole and it. inQ,i""!."ual articl••
particularly tho•• relating to the .ettl.ment of que.tion. of oompen.ation, .hould
in g.neral t.rm••ncourage co-op. ration b.twe.n State. and the provl.ion of
a•• i.tano. to a Stat. which had cau••d injury, in order to miti;at. the eff.ct. of
the accid.nt.

72. At pr.viou•••••ion. of tb. G.neral A•••mbly hi. delegation had affirm.d that
the docum.nt und.r con.ideration .hould contain a provi.ion to the effect that
compen.ation for tran.boundary harm at State l.vel wa. po•• ible only on the ba.i.
of .pecifically conclud.d agre.m.nt.. Giv.n that the .conomic ••If-Iuffici.ncy of
enterpri.e. wa. e.panding in the Ukrainian SSR, hi. delegation did not e.clude the
po•• ibility of .olving the probl.m und.r civil law on the ba.i, ot limit.d
liability of juridical per.on••

73. In oonolu.ion, he .tr••••d that in it. werk on the topic the Commi•• ion .hould
take a. it. ba.i. the principl. that the draft articl•••hould r.flect the
intere.t. of all countrie••

74. ~~ABU1 (Japan) said that, in it. future programme of work, the Commission
should proceed to a second re.ding of the draft article. on the two topic. on which
it had completed a firet reading, taking fully into account the comm.nt. and
ob.ervationl received from Government.. It waa of the utmo.t importance that the
Commi.sion should devote clo.e Rttention, among the other topics, to the question
of State re.pon.ibility, with a view to ~arly completion of the firlt reading of
the rel.v~nt draft article••

75. Turning to chapt.r 11 of the Commi'lion'l r.port, he said that wort on the
topic of international liability for injurious consequ.nc•• ari.ing out of act. not
prohibit.d by international law wa. of a pione.ring nature, with few prec.dente to
rely on, and that it addr••••d many a.pect. of the progre••ive developm.nt of
international law. H. ther.fore hop~d that tbe Commi•• ion would uor.sider the topic
with care, bearin; in mind the n.ed to strike I balanc. b.tw.en the ri;ht of a
Stat. to conduct activitie. within it, own territory and the right not to Buffer
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injurious consequences from actions taken outside its territory, and that it would
refrain from attempting too hastily to start codifying the relevant rules.

76. As for the scope of the "present articles", referred to in draft article 1,
his delegation generally agreed with the Special Rapporteur that those articles
should not apply to all types of activities that caused transboundary injury, but
only to those involving an "appreciable" risk. However, further consideration was
necessary, since the concept of "appreciable risk" was not sUfficiently precise as
a criterion for demarcating the scope in question.

77. The principles set out in draft articles 6 to 10 contained a number of
controversial questions, such as the relationship between the duties to take
preventive measures and to pay reparation, the principles of liability for
preventive measures and reparation, and the amount of such reparation. In
particular, it was not appropriate to treat the general rules of strict liability
as general principles in internatiDnal law. He hoped that the Commission would
take a realistic approach to those questions, taking into account the provisions of
the national laws of various countries.

78. Mr. ROSENSTQCK (United States of America) said that the short time that had
el&psed since the Commissicn's report had been made available had not allowed
Governments adequate time to give due consideration to the complex and novel topics
covered therein. Perhaps future reports could be briefer, of a length somewhere in
between the long document before the Committee and the brief introduction to the
item given by the Chairman of the Commission. The views he was about to present
were of a provisional and preliminary nature.

79. The cautions expressed by the representative of France merited serious
consideration. While it was difficult to assess the work on a topic when its full
scope was not yet known, the draft articles appeared to go far beyond the present
state of law. Under existing law, States generally could engage in activities
within their territory without being required to inform or consult. The duties to
notify or compensate, where they existed, arose generally under treaties, such as
the 1986 Convention on Early Notification of a Nuclear Accident and the 1972
Convention on International Liability for Damage Caused by Gpace Objects. Guidance
was also supplied by arbitral dec;isions such as the Lac Lanrll.\X. and Trail Smelter
cases, which existed in specific legal and geographical contexts. Also relevant
was the Declaration of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment.

80. His delegation was inclined to associate itself with those representatives who
had expressed doubts regarding the suggested focus on risk and the procedural
approach deriving from it outlined by the Special Rapporteur. He did not question
the relevance of the notion of risk, but rather, the extent of reliance or focus
upon it in the report.

81. Some delegations in the Commission had given the concept of risk a broad
interpretation, and others, a narrow one. The Special Rapporteur appeared inclined
to mix the concepts of risk and harm, in that he would include low-risk activities
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~here there wa. a potential for I~bltantlal harm. Whatever other defect. m19ht
e.ilt in a rilk-ori.nted approaoh, if a broad definition were taken a. the .tartiD9
point, a draft more ambitioul in .copa than mo.t Government. were likely to find
acc.ptable would be the probable re.ult.

8a. The problem. that mi9ht e.i.t in the procedural approaoh taken were 1argely of
a praotical nltur.. Conlultltion. ~••din9 to the bala~cin9 of intere.t, and
fact-findin9 .eemed oentral to the approach a. hi. de1e9atlon under.tood It. luch
an approach wa. plau.ible in the conte.t of nei9hbourin9 Itat•• with continuin9
mat.rial intereltl. That ind.ed had been the prevailin9 model in the mind. of
thol. who drafted the Declaration of the United Nation. Confere~ce on the Human
Invhonm.nt.

83. How.ver, when the focul wa. broadened to encompa•• ver.' di.tant potential
.ff.ct., for exampl., amon9 .hlftln9 9rOUP' at State. lD varlou. part. of the
world, .eriou. qu••tion. aro•• re9ardin9 the procedural approaoh. One could
r.adily vi.~a1i•• emer9in9 from the IU9ge.ted .chematlc outllr.$ a 1ayeriD9 of
qua.i-re9u1atory ne90tiation. amon9 Itate., .ome en9a91n9 in activitie. oovered by
the draft article., on the one hand, and other. c1almln9 pot.ntial harm, on the
oth.r hand, That cumber.om. proce•• could ea.l1y undUly re.triot or d.llY I Itate
from exerci.in9 it. fre.dom of action wlth re.peot to It. own t.rrltory. The
ba1anc. b.twe.n .conomic int.re.t. and .nvironmental concern••truck in
principle al of the aforelaid Declaration had been carefully arrived at and .hould
not readily b. up.et, It wal nece.lary to find 8 WlY to protect or oomp.nlat.
pot.ntial victim. without unduly r••trictin9 economic d.v.lopment. An approach
to~u.ing on harm rather than rilk wa. the better route to that end.

84. Hr. VILLAGRAN KBAMIR (Guatemala) .aid that, while initially hil country had
viewed the qu••tion of int.rnational liability for injurioul con••queno•• ari.in;
out of actl not prohibited by international law a. bein9 of conc.rn prim_ri1y to
the highly indultriali••d countrie., a l.rioul indu.tria1 accident in Alia and
lubsequent nuclear accidentl el.ewhere had impr•• led upon it how impo tant it .a.
alia for the dev.lopin; countri•• to participate .eriou.ly Ind objectiv.ly in the
debate, with a vi.w to the ultimate adoption of a conv.ntion.

85. Thre. important le9al principle. 90verne~ Guat.mela'. approach to the topic.
fir.t, the riqht of one State ended where the ri9ht of another State be9anl
.econdly, no one could b.n.fit from an act without beinq .ubject to it. legal
conlequence. and, thirdly, whoev.r cau.ed the dama9' should make Mp~ropriatw

r.paration. The gen.ral th.ory of liability 4istinguilhed betw.en acta cau.e4 by
lack of knowled;. or .xperi.nc., tho.e cau.ed by neqligenc. an4 tho.e caused by
unlor••••n circumstances. Risk and injury w.r. very directly r.lat.d and, contrary
to the vi•• of d.legation. which found the emphalil on rlsk ln the report to be
mi.l.ading, hi. deleqatlon felt that the approach taken wa. the approprlate one and
that it malt accurately refl.cte4 the .ituatloD of the d.v.loping countri•••

86. Th. r.port of the Splcial Rapport.ur de••rv.d the full attention of 4evllopiD9
and hi9hly Jndu.triali••d countrl•• which should b.ar in mln4 tbat it was
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imporative to prescribe preventive measures as well as corrective measures. If the
theory of appreciable risk set out in the report was accepted, there was no need to
include a list of activities deemed to present an appreciable risk.

87. The concept of continuous pollution fell within the context of the draft
articles if risk was interpreted as proposed by lhe Commission. The efforts of a
number of highly indu~trialized countries to prevent pollution and their adherence
to multilateral conventions on the subject were to be commended.

88. With respect to the scope of the draft articles, he suggested that, in
article 1, the words "as vested in it by international law" should be replaced by
the words "in accordance with i..:.·.~.~t'national law". Referring to the dE:finitions
provided in article 2, he said that it might be preferable to replace the word
"physical" with the word "material". The phrase "transboundary injury" offered the
advantage that it permitted the inclusion of appreciable harm caused to objects as
well as persons, and covered the use and enjoyment of areas, two concepts which
deserved full support. The concept of renewable resources should also be included
i'..!. the interpretation of the phrase "use or enjoyment of areas".

89. Lastly, the Commission should provide guidance regarding risks and injury
derived from unlawful activities.

ORGANIZATION OF WORK

90. The CHAIRMAN said that delegations would recall that, at the Committee's
16th meeting on 18 October 1988, he had informed them that he had received a letter
dated 12 October 1988 from the President of the General Assembly transmitting a
letter from the Chairman of the Fifth Committee, in which the Chairman of that
Committee invited the Sixth Committee to express its views, by the first week of
November 1988, on agenda item 115 entitled "Programme planning" which was allocated
to the Fifth Committee.

91. Delegations would also recall that, with their approval at that meeting, he
had communicated, on the same day, the text of the President's letter with its
attachments to the regional groups for their comments. He had not yet received any
comments from the regional groups, and would therefore assume that, if he did not
receive any comments by the following day, the Sixth Committee had no observations
to make regarding the item and, as in the past, he would inform the Fifth Committee
accordingly.

92. He also informed the Committee that he had received a letter dated,
27 October 1988, from the President ef the General Assembly transmitting a letter
of 26 October 1988 from the Chairman of the Second Committee concerning agenda
item 12 "Report of the Economic and Social Council", which had been allocated to
that Committee. The relevant part of the letter of the Chairman of the Second
Committee read as follows:
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"By its resolution 1988/63 entitled 'GuideUnes for international
decades' of 21 July 1988, the Economic and Social Council, in pursuance of
General Assembly resolutiol1 42/111 of 11 December 1981, recommended guidelines
for international decades for adoption by the Assembly. A copy of these
guidelines (document A/C.2/43/L.2) is attached to this letter.

"Because the guidelines concern subjects of priority in the political,
economic, social, cultural, humanitarian or human rights fields, I am writing
co the Chairmen of the Main Committees of the General Assembly to request the
views and comments, if any, of their Committees on aspects of the guidelines
that may fall under the mandates of. their respective committees.

"In order to ensure that the guidelines adopted take fully into account
the views of all the Main Committees of the Assembly, it would be appreciated
if such views might be communicated to the Second Committee no later than the
second week of November 1988."

93. Following the pattern establishecl in the Sixth Con~ittee with regard to
similar letters from other Main Committees of the General Assembly, he proposed to
forward the letter in question to the Chairmen of the five regional groups of the
Sixth Committee for their comments, if any, and to return to the matter tne
following week, once the views of the regional groups had been formulated. If he
saw no otj~ction, he would proceed accordingly.

94. It was so decided.

95. Mr. KOROMA (Sierra Leone) said that, while he did not oppose the procedure
adopted, he thought that delegations should be encouraged to find time to consider
any recommendations that might emerge from the discussions in the regional groups
before they were sent to the President of the General Asselnbly.

96. The CHAIRMAN said that, if the regional groups thought that the issue should
be discussed in the plenary meetings of the Sixth Committee, arrangements could be
made to do so.

The meeting rose at 5.50 p.m.
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